
Wootton Park Association Meeting
7.00pm –Thursday 22nd June 2023
Held in North Wootton Village Hall
MINUTES
Present: Will Border (Chairman), Diana Gotts, Tracey Cornwell, John Marshall-Grint, Roy Williamson, Bridget Nurse, Claire Harper, Simon Wells
Minute taking: Mrs R Curtis (Clerk)
1. Apologies– Wendy Border.  
It was noted that John Marrow has handed in his resignation to the Association.  There are some changes in the representatives from South Wootton PC, as Roy Williamson has now stepped down as Councillor he will take John Marrows place as a South Wootton Village Representative, which means there is a vacant position for a South Wootton Parish Councillor to join the Committee – Simon and Tracey will follow this up.
2. To approve the minutes of the last meeting – 20th April 2023 - Agreed and signed by the Chairman.
3. Matters Arising – Purchase of the notice board for the Pavilion is to be followed up by Will.
4. Public Participation - None
5. Correspondence – An email from the Borough Council thanking the committee for their work in altering the dog bins to accommodate the new health and safety requirements.
6. Finance:
The 200 Club account currently has a balance of £2,261.10.
The WPA cashbook has a balance of £1,647.80. 
Current spend to date on the Wootton Park Running Costs account is £1,560.78
7.  200 Club
	Draw taken on 121 members. 


	Winners for May
1st Prize,  £40.00 – M Rimmer
2nd Prize, £20.00 – P Dossiter

3rd Prize, 20.00 – W Border

4th Prize, £20.00 – V Brown

5th Prize, £20.00 – J Harper
	Winners for June
1st Prize,  £40.00 – A Barrett
2nd Prize, £20.00 – R Williamson
3rd Prize, 20.00 – G Collison

4th Prize, £20.00 – H Seaton

5th Prize, £20.00 – J Marrow


8. Pavilion and Park

- Potential project for new gym equipment near the stream and toddler park
This was discussed and although the committee thought it was a nice idea to provide more equipment for the Park, it was noted that much of the equipment which has already been installed can be subject to vandalism which incurs costs to repair and there are also ongoing maintenance costs to consider.  The initial funding of the project would be via a grant, however this requires match funding of around 10% of the project cost which would be £3,000 split between the 2 Parish Councils.  It was felt that ongoing pressures on finances at the moment would prevent support for the project, however it was agreed to take the suggestion back to the PC’s for their next meetings for consideration.
- Swing Seat Ground Repair
A quote is being sought for replacing the safety matting underneath the swing seat, although it is thought this would be a considerable cost.  SWPC already have some spare matting, therefore it was agreed if the quote is too expensive to replace then to repair instead. 

- Drainage Works
The survey is now complete and recommended works for alleviating the issues including putting a French drain in front of the Pavilion totals £6,250.  CIL funding can be applied for to pay for this, but community support is needed to boost the application in the form of letters from the Football Club and Borough Councillors.  The timing of the round of applications and when decisions are made is not ideal as it would be best to get the work done before the wetter autumn weather sets in.  Will to progress work on this.

- Telemast installation

The Heads of Terms have been returned by Cornerstone, however on first look there are still some issues to be resolved.  There is a meeting on 6th July with representatives and Clerks from both PC’s and Tracey Brooker from the Borough Council.  Both Parish Councils are in agreement that they should not incur any legal costs at all in this process.
- Skate Park
The repair to the side panel and floor is in hand.

9.  Specific Requests for Tree Pruning on the Park

- Discuss any work requirements that have been raised:
Trees to the rear of 49 & 51 Hayfield Road – Will and Simon to visit the resident next week and discuss the request in accordance with the Associations policy of any costs being split 50/50 with the resident.

10. Any Other Business

· The community payback team are returning to work on the Park, once a week – on a Thursday for the next year.  Jobs which have already been earmarked for them are
Installation of edging for the infant play area

Dismantling of the old steps

General tidying, cutting the edge of the cycle path 

Picking up items from the tree survey
· The Picnic in the Park event was a success.  Financially the event broke even.  Will thanked all the volunteers who helped on the day and also thanks to the football club for their support.  There will be a debrief meeting with the Picnic on the Park committee, but it was suggested that stickers are offered to encourage people to put a donation in the buckets during the day.
11. Date of Next Meeting– 14th September 2023
There being no other business the meeting closed at 8.20pm
………………..........................................…………………………. Chairman, Date: 14th September 2023

